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FACT SHEET 
WLCSD Building and Site Improvement 

Sinking Fund 
1. In June of 2012, the Board of Education approved a motion to ask the residents of the Walled 

Lake School District to renew the half-mil levy for the District Building and Site Sinking Fund. 

2. The election for this renewal is Tuesday, November 6, 2012. 

3. Our Building and Site Sinking Fund is a 1 0-year, half-mil levy that generates about $2 million 
dollars per year for the repair of school buildings. 

4. For about $50 per year or $1 per week, for the owner of a $200,000 home, the Building and Site 
Sinking Fund allows the District to continuously address the greatest facility needs in the District 
and improve the safety in all of our schools and optimize the use for the entire community. 

5. Walled Lake Schools, our schools and facilities are in good repair as a result of the Sinking Fund 
that voters approved back in 2004. We have been able to do capital improvements annually, with 
Board approval, because of the current Building and Site Sinking Fund. 

6. The Sinking Fund allows the District to keep the more than 2.5 million square feet of educational 
space and 780 acres of grounds and property in optimal condition for the thousands of students 
and community members that use the schools on a daily basis. 

7. With the current Building and Site Sinking Fund we have been able to: 
• Resurface and repair more than 1 million square feet of parking lots and replace nearly 200 

parking lot lighting fixtures. 
• Repair dozens of boilers, chillers and ventilation systems in the schools. 
• Replace more than 200 damaged doors. 
• Replace over one half million square feet of carpet in numerous classrooms and corridors in 

the District. 
• Replace more than 200,000 square feet of cracked and broken sidewalks. 

8. If we had to use funds from our general operating budget to make these annual repairs, the 
District would be reviewing additional reductions annually. 

9. The Building and Site Sinking Funds cannot be used for: 
• Technology- We cannot purchase computers or any technology with these dollars. 
• Equipment- We cannot replace or purchase any equipment for our facilities with this money. 

We cannot purchase air filters, light bulbs, road salt, lawn and snow machinery, maintenance 
supplies, security equipment, window blinds or any equipment defined by the state. 

• Furnishings -We cannot purchase new tables, desks, or any furnishings. 
• Buses -Although, we will need buses in the coming years, under the Sinking Fund 

regulations, we cannot purchase buses with these funds. 
• Most importantly, no Sinking Fund monies can be spent on salaries or benefits. 
• Lastly, schools may not use sinking funds for routine maintenance work nor can maintenance 

employees be used to perform Sinking Fund work or projects. The District cannot use these 
funds for painting, seal-coating our parking lots, playground repairs, storm water 
management, snow removal , athletic field services, pesticide management, elevator services, 
security monitoring or mowing and weed control on our grounds. 



The WLCSD District Election 
is November 6, 2012 

1. ARE YOU REGISTERED TO VOTE? 

Are you registered to vote in the Nov. 6 election? Register to vote by Oct. 9, 2012. 

To register: http://registertovote.org/forms/register/registration/michigan.html 

2. ABSENTEE VOTING 

For individuals who are unable to vote on Nov. 6, absentee ballots can be obtained up until 
the Saturday before the election, Saturday, Nov. 3, 2012, until 2 p.m. at each of the local 
municipal clerk's office. 

To obtain an Absentee Ballot Application link to: 
http://www. michigan .gov /documents/AbsentVoterBallot 105377 7. pdf 

To locate your local clerk link to: https://webapps.sos.state.mi.us/mivote/clerksearch.aspx 

3. BALLOT LANGUAGE 

WALLED LAKE CONSOLIDATED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
OAKLAND COUNTY, MICHIGAN 

BUILDING AND SITE SINKING FUND MILLAGE RENEWAL PROPOSAL 

This renewal proposal, if approved by the electors, will allow 
the Walled Lake Consolidated School District to continue to 
levy a building and site sinking fund millage, the proceeds of 
which will be used to make infrastructure improvements and 
repairs to the School District's facilities. Pursuant to State Law, 
the expenditure of the building and site sinking fund millage 
proceeds must be audited, and the proceeds cannot be used for 
teacher, administrator or employee salaries, maintenance or 
other operating expenses. 

Shall the Walled Lake Consolidated School District be authorized to levy one-half (0.50) 
mill ($0.50 per $1,000 of taxable value), for a period of ten (1 0) years, from July 1, 2013 
through June 30, 2023 to create a building and site sinking fund for the purpose of the 
construction or repair of school buildings or any other purpose allowed under Michigan 
law? This millage is a request for a renewal of the voter approved building and site 
sinking fund tax levy which will expire in 2013. This millage would provide estimated 
revenues to the Walled Lake Consolidated School District of approximately Two Million 
One Hundred Thousand ($2,100,000) Dollars during the 2013 calendar year, if approved 
and levied. 

4. FOR MORE INFORMATION: www.wlcsd.org or email info@wlcsd.org 


